CABINET MEETING
16th June, 2004

Meeting commenced:
9.32 a.m.
"
ended:
9.40 a.m.
PRESENT:
Councillor Merry - in the Chair

Councillors Antrobus, Hinds, Mann, Warmisham and Warner
(Councillors Clarke and Daniels also attended)

534.
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Apologies for absence were submitted on behalf of Councillors Connor, Lancaster, M. Lea and Sheehy.

535.
MINUTES OF PROCEEDINGS

The minutes of the meeting held on 2nd June, 2004, were signed by the Chairman as a correct record.

536.
MAGISTRATES’ COURT

Councillor Derek Antrobus, Lead Member for Development Services, submitted a report in respect of proposals for a new Salford Magistrates’ Court building.


RESOLVED:
(1) THAT land at Partington Lane, Swinton, to the side of the Salford Civic Centre, be confirmed as the site for the new Courts.




(2) THAT officers consult more widely with interested parties on the potential for wider town centre improvements in Swinton, including the preparation of a “vision plan” with estimates of costs and potential funding sources.




(3) THAT officers pursue the acquisition of the Partington Lane police station and clinic on their relocation to other buildings, subject to report back on terms and funding therefor.




(4) THAT officers clarify the position on the transfer of court assets, and report back on the implications for Bexley Square, Salford, and the new Court proposals.

537.
BUDGET SCRUTINY COMMITTEE

Councillor Bill Hinds, Lead Member for Corporate Services, submitted a report of the Chairman of the Budget Scrutiny Committee, in respect of the meeting of that Committee held on 2nd June, 2004.


Councillor John Warmisham, Lead Member for Community and Social Services, also submitted a report on his Directorate’s Outside Placements budget, having regard to the Provisional Outturn for 2003/04.


RESOLVED:
THAT the abovementioned reports be noted.

538.
RISK MANAGEMENT UPDATE

Councillor Bill Hinds, Lead Member for Development Services, submitted a progress report on the Council’s risk management arrangements; and it was indicated that Lead Members had been asked to bring any concerns to the meeting having previously read and considered the report.


RESOLVED:
THAT the report be noted (a) on the basis that the list of risks identified therein reflects the current business risks facing the Council and (b) subject to current risk score for continuity (impost), as contained in item 9 of the Risk Register, being changed from 3 to 4.

539.
REGENERATION PROGRAMMES AND PROJECT

A report of the Leader and Deputy Leader of the Council and the Lead Members for Housing and Development Services was submitted in respect of progress on regeneration programmes and projects.


RESOLVED:
THAT the report be noted.
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